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Part B Insider (Multispecialty) Coding Alert

You Get 2 Chances To Choose CAP Vendor Next Year

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services clarified the timeline for implementing the controversial Competitive
Acquisition Program for Part B drugs in the Sept. 6 Federal Register (Vol. 70, No. 171, pp. 52930-52935).

CMS had planned to accept bids in August and start the program in January, but the agency delayed the CAP until July
2006 to give it more time to deal with comments.

The first "election period" for the CAP, when physicians have the opportunity to choose to participate and select vendors,
will be in Spring 2006 instead of Fall 2005, CMS clarified. You will have the opportunity to choose whether to participate
in the CAP throughout 2006, CMS added. And then you'll have to decide in November 2006 whether to participate for
2007.

CMS says it expects to refine the CAP program during the delay, although the agency didn't go into any detail about
likely changes.
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